Option 5 – Loss of Severe Disability premium 

Case Study 2 - current benefit entitlement
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Current Band A property in East Cowes for 2016, single person. Claimant earns £205.37pw and receives Working Tax Credit of £56.14pw and Personal Independence Payments of £112.55pw.
Total weekly income £374.06.
Disregarded income = £112.55 (Personal Independence Payments).
Council tax liability Band A

              £1085.87
Less 25% sole adult discount


-£271.47
Liability





£814.40


Restriction to 80%



£651.52
Amount of Benefit 


         -     £54.95
Annual amount to pay 



£759.45
Weekly amount to pay
                                              £14.56
Current applicable amount is £167.20pw and includes £61.85pw Severe Disability Premium
Under the current scheme, anyone who has a Carer receiving Carers Allowance on their behalf does not receive the Severe Disability Premium. Currently no one is receiving Carers Allowance on this persons behalf, however, if someone started to, then they would lose the Severe Disability Premium of £61.85pw.

Proposed change to bring in line with the proposed government policy for Housing Benefit

Universal Credit is being amended to include a Carer’s element. This will then mean that if, a person starts to care for them and receives the Universal Credit Carers Element then the applicable amount will reduce to £103.35pw due to the loss of the Severe Disability Premium. This will bring Universal Credit into line with the current scheme.
[image: image2.jpg]


Loss of the severe disability premium   

Council tax liability Band A


£1085.87
Less 25% sole adult discount 

               -£271.47
Liability





  £814.40
Restriction to 80%



  £651.52




Amount of benefit after loss of premium               -   £0.00
Annual amount to pay

                               £814.40  
Weekly amount to pay                                                   £15.62
Additional information 

This would reduce the future costs of LCTS however it is not possible to model the exact saving to the scheme as the proposal is to remove the Severe Disability Premium from claimants in receipt of Universal Credit that includes a Carer’s element. The removal of the Severe Disability premium for these cases would prevent double counting and align Universal Credit cases with LCTS and Housing benefit and the policy intention of the government.


